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June Meeting

The June Meeting will be held on
Wednesday, June 2, 2004 at Thomson
Hall with Social Hour beginning at
6:00pm and Dinner at 7:00pm

Chef John and our hard working dinner
crew will be offering barbecued top
sirloin!

Reservations will be necessary, as
usual.

Call the Museum at 227-0440 or Betty
Miller at 466-1212

Our speaker for the evening will be
Templeton vintner, Michael McClean,
a much decorated Vietnam veteran who
served in the Army's 5th Battalion, 60th
Infantry Regiment of the 9th Infantry
Division.

An article that appeared in the Tribune
about Mr. McClean appears on page
four and five This will be a memorable
evening so try to be there!

Estrella Warbird Museum's
Memorial Day Flybys
by Jim Pickens

Public Information Officer
(For Immediate Release)

On May 31, 2004 the Estrella Warbird
Museum's "Eagle Flight" will honor
veterans past and present as part of
Memorial Day  Ceremonies  at
cemeteries throughout San Luis Obispo
County. This year continues a tradition

of Museum pilot activities which be
began in the early 1990's, supporting
veteran's groups on the Central Coast
with a formal formation "flyby" during
their services.

This year's "Eagle Flight" will fly over
ceremonies in Paso Robles, Templeton,
Atascadero and Los Osos. Fly overs
will begin at 11:00a.m.

The "Eagle Flight" consists of veteran
pilots, flying vintage aircraft in
precision formations. This year's "Eagle
Flight" will be conducted by eight
veteran pilots from the Paso Robles
based aircraft museum.. These pilots
served our nation during World War I,
the Korean War and Vietnam. Among
them are winners of the Distinguished
Flying Cross, the Legion of Merit, the
Distinguished Service Medal and other
awards for service to our country.

Thanks to Museum pilots: Obbie
Atkinson and his son, Dr. Obbie
Atkinson, Glen Thomson, George
Marrett, Douglas Erway, Jim Moody
and Jim Pickens for continuing the
tradition.

Welcome New Members!

The Museum is happy to welcome a
number of new members and several
existing members who have become
sustaining or family members. This list
starts in January and if I have




The Estrella Squadron
Newsletter

is published monthly as
an unofficial and
voluntary contribution.
Contents and opinions,
other than by-line
columns, are the sole
responsibility of the
Editor,
Bruce MacE. Toomey,
unless otherwise noted

Submissions for inclusion
are not only welcomed but
solicited, including
articles, display and
classified ads, etc. Please
send all submissions to
the Editor at P.O. Box
3065, Paso Robles, CA
93447 or FAX to
238-9516 or e-mail to
btoomey805@charter.net.

AR AN, A,
AR AN AAA

Final hand folding
sealing and stamping of
the newsletter as well as

the cost of mailing is

being paid for as a
donation from Pete
Johnston and his helpful
crew at
Pete Johnston Chevrolet
Cadillac.

Your Efficient, Well
Organized and Competent
Editor

overlooked anyone or misspelled a
name, please accept my apologies and
give me a call at 238-9266 so that I
may bring my shaky records up to
date.

Regular Members

Roger Dunham - Santa Barbara
Paul Baum - Atascadero

Dick Brown - Lakewood

John Everett - Creston

Richard Reddick - Paso Robles
Dennis Johansen - San Luis Obispo

Family Membership
Dr. Lyle & Betty Warren - Atascadero

Sustaining Member
John Whitworth - Morro Bay
Ralph Allison - Paso Robles

Life Member
Jim Cone - Atascadero

Upgrades

Ron & Stella Thompson - Family
Frank & Dorene Ragland - Family
Forrest & Marilyn Johnson - F amily
Fred Hahn - Sustaining

Jeff Welles - Patron

Thank you ALL!

Dues Due

Just a gentle reminder that there are
still a few who have not paid their
dues for the year. Please folks, this is
extremely important as our one source
of confirmed income. Granted we
make something off the dinners and a
few other things but our dues are vital.

More On Dues

It has just been brought to our
attention that there are several Life
Members and "Star" Life Members
who have been volunteering right
along to pay regular yearly dues in
spite of having put out hefty one time
sums for the special "Life" programs.

This is appreciated more than you can
imagine because there are more than
60 "Life" Members While we are
cternally grateful for the large sums of
money that the "Life" programs have
provided for many. many uses, the fact
remains that the annual income from
60 members amounts to $3,000!
Trying to come up with $3,000 by
simply asking for donations and the
like is not exactly practicable so this
leaves a big hole that really hurts.

Those of you "Life" members who
could contribute on an anonymous
basis would be of great help to the
Museum, and would be entitled to free

newsletters for life and other
significant but somewhat elusive
benefits.

Board of Directors Elections

At the Board Meeting held on May 19,
2004, elections were held for a number
of slots where members had served the
terms for which they were originally
elected. The results of the elections are
as follows:

Elected for three years terms:

Ed Chidlaw, Incumbent

Paul Clark. Incumbent

John Cromwell, Incumbent

Chuck Miller, Incumbent

Brian Webster, Incumbent.

In addition to the above, the officers
for the coming year were also elected
as follows:

President, Chuck Miller

Ist Vice President, Fred Hahn

2nd Vice President, Ed Chidlaw
Treasurer, Rosemary Netto

Secretary, Jackie Brooks

All of the above individuals have
served faithfully for several years or,
what may seem like decades for some.
The entire membership is indebted to



Committee Chairpersons

Program
George Marrett

466-7640
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466-6680
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462-8141
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City Liaison
Chuck Miller
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238-1598

Insurance
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237-0222
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Rosemary Netto
467-3521
Cathy Neitz
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Decorating
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PIO..
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(e-mail) ipickens57@yahoo.com

Photo
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227-0245

Site Maintenance
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238-4858

them for their handling of all of the
Museum administrative business at
the Museum itself as well as while
at home, at City Hall, at civic
functions, guiding tours, setting up
displays, restoration and in every
other area of endeavor. If you want
to know what the directors do, just
hop on out to the museum on any
Saturday or Sunday or any other
day, for that matter, count the
members on hand and see how
many are directors. We owe these
people a lot and this comes from a
regular member, not an officer.

Calendar of Events

A Listing of Meetings and Events
of Interest to Museum Members
and Airport Supporters

Meetings

Estrella Warbird Museum monthly
Dinner Meeting
Ist Wednesday of every month

Estrella Warbird Museum monthly
Board of Directors Meeting

3rd Wednesday of each month.
Open to all members

Airport
Meetings
4th Thursday of each month.

Advisory  Committee

Paso Robles City Council Meetings
Ist and 3rd Tuesday of each month,

Experimental Aircraft Association
(EAA) Chapter 465 Meetings 1st
Thursday of each month.

Events

National Aerobatic Competition
Awards Banquet

June 12

(This is being put on by the
Museum and we will need help

from members in serving if we are
unable to get the Oak Park Kids.
(School's Out!)

Main Street Association

3rd Annual Great Americana
Festival

July 3, 10am to 3pm

This is a Great Patriotic Affair
Parade, BBQ Games and FUN
Come early, stay late!

(The Museum will provide a flyby
as well as the F4 Cockpit for the
little kids and big kids.)

(Museum Member Volunteers are
asked to bring their own lunches on
the days that the Museum is rented
out and eat in the Museum or
outside so that those leasing the
facility can prepare for the party
and decorate the dining room for
their own use.)
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The Saturday Lunch Bunch
We are again pleading for help
regarding the simple Saturday
lunches that are put on for the
volunteers on that day. The
program has resulted in a much
greater turnout of workers because
the volunteers really appreciate a
break and the chance to sit down
and gab for a bit and have a simple
meal without having to brown bag
it

The meals can be very easy, hot
dogs,  sandwich fixings  for
assembling your own sandwiches,
cold cuts, tuna, chicken, a good
dish if you have one in mind,
anything that would just provide a
thank you for the crew. The food
will be paid for by the Museum and
a walk through will be provided by

—



someone who knows how to light
the stoves and to let the preparers
know what food in the refrigerators
belong to who and so on. Gary
Corippo was one of the first
volunteer cooks, Marty Martin
another and Al Schade has said he
will handle May 29th.

We are including a signup sheet as
an inducement and ask that you

look over the dates and pick one or
moﬁu would be willing to
work” with.. 'Give Jackie Brooks a
caﬂ at 461-8141 and let our great
xfdlunteer know how much we

appreciate them.

Biography of Michael

McClean

Local Vintner Plans To Open
Winery
Templeton

By Michaela Baltasar
The Tribune

One would never guess Templeton
vintner, Michael McClean is a war
hero

The introspective 56 year-old
would rather talk about his plans to
open a winery - which he hopes to
call Black Dog Syrah -than the 15
medals he received for heroism and
service during the Vietnam War.
"I'm very removed from that," he
said. "It's like talking about another
person"

But McClean is one of the most
decorated soldiers to serve in the
Army's 5th Battalion, 60th Infantry
Regiment of the 9th Infantry
Division during it's three years in
Vietnam. About 3,500 men served
in that battalion, only 10 were ever
awarded the Distinguished Service
Cross, given for valor above and
beyond the call of duty. Of those,
only five lived through the combat
that earned them the medal.

McClean was one.

"He was crazy," said 1st Lt. John
Depko, who led McClean's platoon.
"Every company has one guy who's
crazy and that was Mike.

Depko now works for the Orange
County District Attorney's Office.
"We'd be walking through the
Jungle and they'd open up on you."
Depko said, referring to Viet Cong
soldiers. "Everyone wanted to find
cover, but Mike would charge the
goddamn fire. He saved my life and
many other guys."

McClean does not let on to acting
with such bravery. Rather, he said it
took him 30 years to come to terms
with his experience. McClean says
he still deals with it on a daily
basis. The war in Iraqg, he said, is no
different.

"It's the same old stuff," McClean
said. "The reality is that no one
understands war. People really
don't want to know what we did -
they don't have the stomach for it.
All you can do is get on with your
life."

A Job to Do

McClean, who grew wup in
Pasadena, was something of a rebel
in his younger years. He raced hot
rods and cruised Colorado
Boulevard at  night. He never
finished high school.

"I was a phenomenal street racer,"
he laughed.

But he also worked, helping his
parents in their store, the Grand
Pacific Meat Co.

In December, 1967, McClean came
home from work to find a brown
envelope addressed to him. He had
been drafter, He was 19.

McClean didn't know much about
Vietnam when he was asked to
fight, and his parents were
"Unemotional" about it, he said.
Many young men from the
neighborhood were being called

into service, so his family accepted
it. It was just something that had to
be done he said.

"When you're that young, you don't
have a lot of opinions," McClean
said. We were kind of proud -
wanted to go off and fight
communism and all of that silly
stuff."

In he summer of 1968, McClean
was sent to Saigon to start his year
of service.

"It was so foreign," he said. "They
were taking these homespun local
boys and throwing them into the
other side of the world.. The
humidity, the smells were different
- I felt like I was in Oz."

Becoming the cowboy

That job soon involved highly
dangerous reconnaissance missions.
McClean recalled being chosen
from a field of 300 men to be one
of three "volunteers" to go on such
a mission.

"Someone told me recon basically
means you're dead," McClean said.
"You're the first in and the last out -
you're like bait. I saw a lot of good
boys die."

The recon squad was made up of
men who had much more combat
experience than McClean.
"Warriors, not soldiers," he
recalled. "Men with tattoos. I was
140 pounds and 6 foot 2.
Broomstick thin."

But he won their respect.. They
named him "Cowboy" after he ran
into enemy fire to rescue a
wide-brimmed hat that he had
bought to keep his ears from getting
sunburned. "I knew my ears were
going to fry, so I turned around and
went after it," McClean said. "My
sergeant said, "that's one crazy
cowboy, and the name stuck."

The craziness didn't stop there. He
went on to volunteer for the longest



patrols and the worst missions. He
didn't know why - he just felt it was
his duty.

"When people look up to you," he
said, "they expect you to take
control."

Depko recalled the night the
platoon was told to keep the last
bridge in the Mekong Delta from
being blown up.

That was also the night McClean
carned the Distinguished Service
Cross.

It was February 1989. The men
were sitting in a circle on a hill, he
said. It was 1 a.m. Just as they
started to doze off they were hit
with machine-gun fire and rocket
propelled grenades.

"Within 60 seconds I had two dead
and 17 wounded out of 30 guys,"
Depko said. "My radio operators
were killed and I'm wounded,
crawling around with shrapnel in
my leg.

Then Depko saw McClean. He was
silhouetted against the moonlight,
exposing his entire upper body.
"Everyone was eating dirt, but he
starts popping grenades on these
people,"  Depko  said. "He
single-handedly stops the fire. At
that moment, the bridge blows up,
SO our mission's over and we have
to get out. But Cowboy gets up and
starts charging."

In addition to the Distinguished
Service Cross, McClean's medals
include the Purple Heart,, three
Bronze Stars and the National
Defense Service Medal. But don't
ask the former staff sergeant to
show them off.

"One day I just threw it all in the
dumpster - my pictures, medals,"
McClean said. "It was a way of

leaving it behind. No one
understood anyway."
All McClean has left is the

Distinguished Service Cross - only

because it was in another room
when he threw everything away.

He keeps the cross in the visor of
his car. Most of the time, he said,
people don't even notice it.

Getting on with Life

McClean wouldn't attribute his
actions to  bravery. Speaking
slowly, carefully, he explained in
one word: "Revenge."

"I was naive" he said. "When you
see a fellow soldier die in your
arms, you become full of hate,
anger, revenge."

About six months into his service,
he realized, "we're never going to
win, not the way it was in World
War II," he said. Nor was he treated
like a hero when he returned from
Vietnam,

"I was 21 years old and a nobody,"
McClean said"... we were swept
under the carpet and everyone was
against the war."

Almost ashamed to be a veteran,
McClean buried everything. There
was no debriefing and his family
didn't ask about the experience.
McClean returned to work and
became a recluse.

"You had to cover it up," he said.
"Civilized people frowned on true
warriors."

Today McClean has opened up.
This chapter of his life includes
attending a support group with
about half a dozen local veterans, It
also includes trying to launch his
new winery and continuing to work
his 15 acre vineyard in Templeton,
where his family moved 12 years
ago after reading a Los Angeles
Times story that characterized the
area as a pristine Napa.

But mostly. it's just paying attention
to the details of everyday life.

"I live each day as fully as I can,"
McClean said. "I lost a lot of years
so I appreciate where I am.

Michael McClean.

Born: June 23, 1947

Family: Lives with wife, Judy and

Daughter, Kelly in Templeton. Son

Steven lives in Hollywood

Education: Attended John Muir

High School in Pasadena

Hobbies: Muscle cars and his 15

acre vineyard

Recently read: "Watchers," by Dean

Koontz

Favorite Food: Ahi tuna

Favorite website

:www.hemmings.com

Favorite music: Rolling Stones,

Jackson Browne,, Warren Zevon's

"Werewolves of London"
Philosophy: "Be the best person

you can be one day at a time, and

never do harm to another person

because karma will get you."

Docent Schedule - June
Saturday, 5 June
Smith......10 - 1pm
Smith....... 1 - 4pm

Sunday, 6 June
Passon.......12 - 3pm

Saturday, 19 June
Bloomquist.......10 - 1pm
Hermansen....... 1 -4pm

Sunday, 20 June
Brooks/Holzer....... 12 0- 3pm

Toomey....... 1 -4pm
Sunday 27 June - Corippo 12 - 3pm
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Estrella Wardbird Museum
Minutes of Board Meeting
May 19, 2004

Meeting opened at 5:10 p.m. by President Paul Clark. Others Directors present were:
R..Brooks, J. Brooks, E. Chidlaw, G. Corippo, J. Cromwell, F. Hahn, D. Highland, C. Martin, B.
Miller, C. Miller, R Netto, Al Schade, G. Thomson., T. Weiss. Editor Bruce Toomey. Advisory
Board: RADM James M. (Mac) Gleim. EWM member: Bob Chambers

Guests Paso Robles Councilman: Jim Heggarty and Councilman Gary Nemeth; Airport
Manager Roger Oxborrow.

Ed Chidlaw read a suggested “Alternative Possibilities RE: The Easterly 80 foot Strip.” )
Discussion followed which included views from the Councilmen in regard to “the 80 foot strip”.
The Councilmen left the meeting 5:40 p.m..

MOTION: Al Schade moved to have the committee go back to the original plan, meet with city
and keep an open mind, to arrive at an equitable solution for both the City and
Museum. Second by: Ed Chidlaw. CARRIED.

MOTION: Gary Corippo moved we establish a committee to further discuss and draw up a
presentation Second by: Conrad Martin. CARRIED

2004-2005 Board of Directors Election. The following people were nominated by the
Nominating Committee, each for a three year term: Paul Clark; John Cromwell; Ed
Chidlaw; Chuck Miller; Brian Webster.

MOTION: Gary Corippo moved we accept the 5 nominees.  Second by: Conrad Martin.
CARRIED. They stand elected.

The Nominating Committee nominated the following Officers for 2004-2005 Board of Directors.

President—Chuck Miller;/ 15t VP— Fred Hahn, / 2" VP— Ed Chidlaw, / Treas. Rosemary Netto/
Sec. Jackie Brooks.

Other nominations for officers.— Glen Thomson nominated Gary Corippo for President.
The written ballot election resulted in the election of the following Officers for a one year
term: President—Chuck Miller; 1%, Vice President—Fred Hahn; 214 Vice
President—Ed Chidlaw; Treasurer—Rosemary Netto; Secretary—Jackie Brooks.

Minutes --MOTION: Glen Thomson moved to accept the April 21 minutes received on e-
mail. Second by: D. Highland CARRIED.

Treasurer Report was handed out and reviewed. MOTION: Glen Thomson moved we
accept the Treasurer Report. Second by Dave Highland. CARRIED.

Committee Reports -- Facility usage/rental: Betty Miller reported the facility is rented
Saturday May 22 and requests the work crew NOT use the dining hall as they need to
decorate ahead of time.

Premises Clean Up Fred Hahn reported it is at a stand still on the premises. However, we still
need to empty Glen's garage .

Restoration Al Schade reported the F~4 is near completion. We are scheduled to pick up the

T-34 in Lemoore this week. Due to the bad condition of the wings, they will need to be stored

inside during restoration. It was noted the $400.00 due us for the Navion wing-tanks should be
put into the Navion fund.

Old Business
Gary reported the Name Blocks were ordered May € and are here, ready to be installed.

Jackie Brooks reported Key Pest Control was here April 29. The cleaning crew noticed an
abundance of dead bugs. Mouse bait is in the kitchen in special traps.

Glen reported the men'’s bathroom in the dining hall is operational again .

The Board commended our Membership Chairman Obbie Atkinson, and Jem Design for the
wonderful job on the new Membership flyers.  Rack Cards are being finalized.

Treasurer Rosemary says Thank You to those who have paid their 2004 dues however, we
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Gary Corippo reported the Oilin i i
ary g of the Parking Lot was done Tuesday May 4. It still
striping. We have the paint, we're looking for manpower to complete the Sj(ob‘ . e

New Business

Bumper Stickers and License Plate Frames were discussed,

Fred Hahn reported on the meeting Wednesday May 5, with our Public Information Officer
(P10} Jim Pickens. Betty is proceeding with the ideas presented.

Ed Chidlaw reported the Building Committee progress. The plans will soon be ready and we
need to get our fund raising going. Fred Hahn will contact a professional person for FUND
RAISING and report back.

Advisor “Mac” Gleim shared favorable comments he has heard about the Museum.
Including the outside appearance.

Extensive discussion regarding the pros & cons of installing and renting hangers on Museum
property.

MOTION: Glen Thomson moved we present our original proposal to the City again with more
explanation. Second by John Cromwell.

MOTION: Ed Chidlaw moved to amend the motion to read “we go back to the original plan-and
that the rent to the City be $1.00". Second by: Fred Hahn. Amendment Carried.

Amended MOTION: We present our original proposal to the City again, with more explanation-
and that the rent to the City be $1.00. CARRIED.

ADHOC Committee to consist of : Mac Gleim; Chuck Miller; Fred Hahn and Ed Chidlaw.
Will meet and fine-tune the proposal to the City.

Jackie Brooks recommended Recycling of Plastic Bottles as well as Aluminum Cans.
The Board approved signs to be hung to that effect.

It was noted the Board commended Paul Clark for his job as President this past year.

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p. m.

Submitted by: Jackie Brooks, Recording Secretary

NATURAL HEALTH CARE FOR

HEALTH CARE FOR THE FAMILY =

Chiropractor

(805) 434-0888
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DATE

Saturday Lunch Cooks

NAMES

PHONE NBR.

SAT, MAY 8 CONRAD MARTIN

SAT MAY 15 NO LUNCH SERVED
HALL RENTED

SAT.MAY 22 NO I.UNCH SERVED -
HALL RENTED

SAT MAY 29 AL SCHADE

SAT JUNE S5

SAT JUNE 12 NO LUNCH SERVED
HALL RENTED

SAT JUNE 19

SAT JUNE 26

SATJULY 3

SATJULY 10

SAT JULY 17

SAT JULY24

SAT JULY 31
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Professional Trave! Sarvices

Judy Corippo Representative
Travel Consultant

805-238-2090

CST#2011760-10

183-B Niblick Road - Paso Robles, Califarnia 83446
Agency: 805-239-1700 - Fax: 805-238-2152
E-Mail: travelbug@tcsn.net » Web: www.tvitm.com

PETE JOHNSTON
24 HOUR TOWING & ROAD SERVICE

&S @® =

All Auto Clubs and Insurance Honored
Wheel Lift - Flat Bed - Commerecial - RV
(805) 238-1535
1-800-549-1535

AAA MEMBERS CALL 1-800-400-4222
2485 Theatre Drive, Paso Robles, CA 93446

Coy,,
A

= Phone / TV
+-Full Hook-ups
« Pull Throughs
« Pool / Spa
« Store / Laundry / Arcade
* Clubhouse with Kitchen
= Group / Club Rates

Lt

For reservations call (700 256600
Ken & Bill Mundee: Ownars fOperutms
2500 Alrport Rd. = Paso Robles, CA 93446
www.winecouniryrvresort.com

Email: werv@1csn.net

AIRPORT RD.

PETE jOHNSTON

CHEVROLET  Caddidar
MICHAEL T. SLASON
FLEET SALES / OPERATIONS MGR.
805-238-7800
MikeSlason@petejohnston.com
CELL (805) 459-2831 2485 THEATRE DRIVE » BOX 607
FAX B05-591-3038 PASO ROBLES, CA 93447

QUICKLUBE == EXPRESS \_— Verizonwireless @f’

PETE JOHNSTON

CHEVROLET + PONTIAC « OLDSMOBILE
BUICK * &0

\/’verizon wireless

Authorized Agent

SonNIJiA JOHNSTON BAER

COMMERCIAL PiLOT
FAA-CERTIFIED FLIGHT INSTRUCTOR

JOCELYN JOHNSTON-SLASON 2485 THEATRE DRIVE *» BOX 607

805.238.7800 PASO ROBLES, CA 93446 PRIMARY AND ADVANCED
805-543-3804 PJCPHONES@TCSN.NET MULTI-ENGINE (H) 805 434 3029
INSTRUMENT VM) B05.550.3436
L

BRAMAR ASSOCIATES

Insurance Services, Irnc.

three oaks

AVIATION INSURANCE
real estate brokerage
Brian Webster —— S —
2135 Golden Hill Road Tel: (805) 237-0666 .0 FIALE BErBAE % e lon B4 O34y
Paso Robles, CA 93446 Froc (F05) 2370650 office (aos) 2276010 fax (305) 239-9641
Lic. k{)ﬁslflldﬂ E-mail:iwebster@tesn.net cell [805} 331-9571

email: rocky@tcsn.net web: jonrjones.com



D.P. INDUSTRIES

AIRCRAFT HANG%R DOOR SPECIALISTS

¥ OVER 26 YEARS EXPERIENCE
! Aircraft Hangar, Air Filter,

§ Plenum, Blast, One Piece Pantial
Canopy, Free Standing, and

Qpbcia]ty Door Systems

(800) 41 ] -8996 Web: v .. w.dpindustries.com

Email: doorsi oindustries.com
Phone (805) 238-9011  Fax (805} 238-1917
"The Difficult We Do Daily, The Impossible Is Our Specialty!"

K. PAGE ROOFING INC.

Commercial & Residential

State Llcense #C 39- 793692 "
805-239-0583
PO Box 638 ~ Paso Robles, CA 93447

ESTEELLA WABRBIRD HUSEUK, INC
£251-A DRY CEEEE RCGAD
FPASG BGELEE, CA $344¢
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